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MEMORANDUM 

 

July 18, 2023 

 

 

TO:  TRIBAL HOUSING CLIENTS 

 

FROM: Ed Clay Goodman & Cari L. Baermann 

  HOBBS, STRAUS, DEAN & WALKER, LLP 

 

RE:  NAHASDA Reauthorization Bill Introduced  

 

Senators Schatz (D-HI) and Murkowski (R-AK), the Chair and Vice-Chair, respectively, 

of the Senate Committee on Indian Affairs have just introduced NAHASDA Reauthorization 

legislation.  The bill is designated as S. 2285, and a copy is being sent with this memo.  S. 2285 

contains many of the provisions that have been included in prior Senate NAHASDA 

reauthorization bills, such as the following: 

 

• Authorizing NAHASDA appropriations through 2034 (without any amounts 

specified); 

• Re-establishing a Drug Elimination Program for tribal communities; 

• Consolidating the environmental review requirements for housing; 

• Allowing tribal housing programs to access the Indian Health Service (IHS) sanitation 

funding; 

• Making tribes eligible for HUD Housing Counseling grants; 

• Including HUD-Veterans Affairs Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH) provisions; and 

• Leveraging by using NAHASDA funding as a match for other federal grants. 

 

There are also several new provisions included: 

 

• Adding “Student Housing Assistance” to the list of Affordable Housing Activities in 

25 USC 4132(3); 

• Applying maximum rent rule only to units owned or operated by the Tribe or TDHE 

(and thus not applicable to voucher programs); 

• Raising the “de minimis” procurement amount from $5000 to $10,000; 

• Allowing Tribes and TDHEs to convert low rent tenants to homebuyers with new 

contracts without requiring a new determination of eligibility so long as the 

tenant/homebuyer is in the same unit; 

• Binding commitment requirement not applicable to home improvement work if the cost 

of the improvements does not exceed 10% of the maximum total development cost for 

the home; 
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• Granting HUD the authority to suspend grant funding in emergencies, with certain 

expedited notice and process requirements; 

• Authorizing 99-year leases for housing purposes; 

• Allowing Tribes and TDHEs to exceed Total Development Costs by 20% without HUD 

approval (an increase over the current 10%); 

• Allowing Tribes and TDHEs to qualify as “community-based development 

organizations” for the purposes of carrying out new housing construction under a grant 

made under Section 106(a)(1) of Housing and Community Development Act of 1974; 

• Amending the Section 184 loan guarantee program; 

• Including Continuum of Care provisions. 

 

The Committee is holding a mark-up hearing on Wednesday, July 19, 2023, and we will 

provide further reports on the legislation after that hearing.   

 

Conclusion 

 

If you have any questions about this memorandum or any of the topics discussed in this 

memorandum, please contact Ed Clay Goodman (egoodman@hobbsstraus.com) or Cari Baermann 

(cbaermann@hobbsstraus.com).  Both may also be reached at 503-242-1745.   
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